

Jan. 9, 2024

Dear Parent/guardian,

The Simcoe County District School Board (SCDSB) is excited to be opening a new elementary school in Wasaga Beach in the fall of 2024. The new elementary school is located at 42 Union Boulevard, Wasaga Beach.

In order to determine the attendance area for the new elementary school, and to balance the enrolment at elementary schools in Wasaga Beach, the SCDSB will be conducting an attendance area review (AAR) for Birchview Dunes ES, Connaught PS, Huronia Centennial ES, Worsley ES, and Elmvale District HS.

The SCDSB has prepared a presentation outlining the proposed attendance area for the new elementary school which highlights the impacts, if any, to Birchview Dunes ES, Connaught PS, Huronia Centennial ES, and Worsley ES, Elmvale District HS. After reviewing the presentation, the SCDSB invites you to provide input via ThoughtExchange®. ThoughtExchange® is an online tool where you will provide input by answering one key question. While you're there, you can rank the thoughts and ideas added from other parents/guardians. The ThoughtExchange® will be open for input from Jan. 8, 2024 to Feb. 1, 2024.

In addition, the SCDSB invites you to attend a drop-in information session at Worsley ES on Jan. 25, 2024, from 6 to 7 p.m. SCDSB staff will be available to address individual questions from parents/guardians and will have rendered drawings of the new school as well as maps of the proposed attendance areas on display.

If you have any questions regarding the ThoughtExchange® or require technical support, please email research@scdsb.on.ca. For clarification on details related to the attendance area review, please email <a href="mailto:planning_bla

Sincerely,

Greg Jacobs and Scott Young Superintendents of Education

